HISTORIC PRESERVATION

MEMBERS:

Jean Allison, Chairman Jessica King Cindy Ingalsbe Rose Hallings

The meeting began at 6:03 PM

MINUTES:

Ms. Ingalsbe made a motion to approve the October 10, 2024 minutes with no corrections, second by Ms. Hallings. All present members voted "aye" to approve.

TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE GTON 15: 23

SPRING LECTURE SERIES:

Ms. Ingalsbe talked to the members about retired teachers, Tim and Deb Smith who are authors from Victor. They have written six books and are working on number seven. Ms. Ingalsbe will speak with them, asking if they have any information on local history of Farmington that they would be able to give a lecture on.

Ms. Ingalsbe said that she will check with Mr. Derrick Pratt about the name of his co worker who wrote a book on the Erie Canal.

Ms. Ingalsbe said that she will call Mr. Ben Falter to see if he has any lectures that he could speak on.

FALL LECTURE SERIES:

The 250th anniversary of the American Revolution will be celebrated in 2026.

Ms. Allison will speak to Ms. Donna Herendeen about presenting a lecture on the book she wrote on local history of the American Revolution War.

POWER CEMETERY:

Ms. Ingalsbe said that the lilac trees are doing well and she hopes they survive winter.

CHAIRMAN:

Ms. King has agreed to be the chairman of the Historic Preservation Board for 2025.

The next meeting will be held on December 12, 2024 at 5:30 at Toritos Cantina restaurant.

The January 2025 meeting will be held on January 9 at 6:30 PM.

Ms. Ingalsbe made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:50 PM to start the lecture, seconded by Ms. King.

Mary Richter, Clerk of the Board recorded the minutes.